Louisiana State Board of Nursing

Mrs. Louise Murphy, R.N. President

907 Pere Marquette Building 150 Baronne Street New Orleans, Louisiana 70112-2382 504-568-5464

Miss Merlyn M. Maillian, R.N. Executive Director

November 27, 1985

Valerie Perroux, R.N. Clinical Director Nursing Lafayette General Medical Center 1214 Coolidge Avenue P.O. Box 52009 O.C.S. Lafayette, Louisiana 70505

Dear Ms. Perroux:

On November 21, 1985, the Board of Nursing deliberated on your questions regarding registered nurses removing arterial sheaths and catheters following selected angiographic procedures. It is recorded that two related communications (from Paul T. Dorsa and Dr. V. Bibb Saye, M.D.) which were received before the meeting were also considered by the Board. The Board's official opinions follows.

- 1. It is not within the legal realm of the practice of a registered nurse to remove an arterial sheath following angiographic procedures.
- 2. The removal of an arterial catheter following an angiographic procedure is not in the realm of nursing practice. (revised 1. 24-86)

The Board members appreciated the opportunity to discuss this matter with you before formulating their opinions.

Sincerely,

Sister Lucie Leonard, R.N. Nursing Practice Consultant

Liter Line Flowed

Nursing Practice Con

SLL:hj

cc: V. Bibb Saye, M.D.

Paul T. Dorsa

may 85.16